April 9, 2019

Board Meeting April 8, 2019


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
APRIL 8, 2019
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, April 8, 2019 at 7:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Jim Buck, Robert Drain, Troy Ganton and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: none. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  none.
Reports:  Chief Russ Ratkiewicz brought the board up to date on the March runs and trainings. They are also gearing up for the possible traffic problems when M-60 project begins.  Chief Tim McEldowney reported that he is now tracking what he is calling “Good Intent calls.” These are calls that require help but are not medical, such as lift assists.  He also stated that there is a need for paid-on-call volunteers.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the following disbursements for  March  2019:  General Fund expenditures totaling $67,297.78; Fire Department Fund expenditures totaling $69,453.51; Street Light Fund expenditures totaling $4,406.23; Building Inspections Fund expenditures $3,082.81;  Sewer Fund expenditures totaling $78,248.13; Water Fund expenditures totaling $1,081.43; Tax Collection Fund distributions of $88,477.36.  Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.  Motion was made by Drain and seconded by Runyon to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $100,341.58. Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Drain to approve the Regular Board minutes of  

March 11, 2019 with corrections.  Approved.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the Special Board meeting for Budget 2019-2020 of March 25, 2019 with corrections.  Approved.
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Drain to accept the following items under the consent agenda consisting of the General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for March 2019; the Public Safety Report for March 2019; Building Report for March 2019.  Approved
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  Supervisor Herlein reminded the board of the special hearing on April 16 at 7:00 p.m. for the Water Plans for the Township. 
NEW BUSINESS:

           
Perceptive/H20:  Supervisor Herlein explained that the company is no longer going to be servicing our area.  Their employee, Mike May, is starting his own company and would like to continue doing the sewer work we need.  Dave is currently in negotiations with Mike and will report back in May. 

MTA Resolution:  MTA has sent a resolution to all townships asking if they are for or against Townships having the option to be partisan or non-partisan in their elected officials.  After discussion, there are questions that need to be answered and the board will take up this matter at a later date.
FOIA POLICY ADDITIONS:  Due to a recent FOIA request of the entire state, it came to light that there were a few items that needed to be added to the FOIA law.  Clerk Stonestreet gave the board the wording needed to bring our current FOIA Policy in line with state mandate.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Runyon to approve the language as presented to the board for the FOIA Policy.  Approved.
Open Meetings Act Policy:  Clerk Stonestreet presented to the board language to be added to our policy due to the state updating the Open Meetings Act.  The policy now allows any board member who is currently serving in the military and out of town or not able to attend the board meeting in person, may make use of teleconferencing for meeting Participation.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the addition of this policy to the Township Policies.  Approved.

Clerk’s Conferencing:  Clerk Stonestreet asked the board to approve the future expenditures of $1,500 total to attend two conferences this summer – Michigan Association of Municipal Clerks and Michigan Association of Municipal Cemeteries.  The motion was made by Buck and seconded by Runyon to approve the expenditures for the clerk to attend these two conferences.  Roll Call:  Yes: Buck, Drain, Ganton, Herlein, Runyon and Stonestreet.  No:  Gibbs.  Approved.

Exit Interviews:  Clerk Stonestreet reported that her Deputy Pam Trammell is leaving the Township for a full time job. Stonestreet asked that we begin the policy of having exit interviews with departing staff.  She asked that it be done by two of the trustees and not the daily office staff so that the employee can be open and honest.  Trustees Drain and Ganton volunteered to do this exit interview with Pam and will set a time and place for is sometime this week.

Public Comment:  Chief Russ Ratkiewicz reported to the board of his retirement effective May 31, 2019.  He thanked the board for their support over these past many years.

ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the May 13, 2019 regular board meeting
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